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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

Department of Michigan 
Minutes of the 134th Annual Michigan Department Encampment 

Campus of Great Lakes Community College 
Lansing, MI 
May 5, 2018 

 

The Department of Michigan Allied Order’s Joint Opening Ceremony was hosted in the Sons of Union 

Veterans of the Civil War meeting room and was opened at 9:12 A.M. 

Introduced were Mark R. Day, Commander- in- Chief, Son of Union Veterans of the Civil War, Ramona 

Greenwalt, National President, Auxiliary to the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War, Michelle Colburn, 

National President of the Woman’s Relief Corp, and Sally Redinger, Past National President, Daughters of 

Union Veterans of the Civil War on behalf of President Carol Cleveland. 

The Allied Orders Conducted a Memorial service for the departed Sisters and Brothers over the past year. 

The various Allied Orders then adjourned to their various meeting rooms for their business meetings at 9:25 

A.M. 

The 134th Annual Michigan Department Encampment of the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War was 

called to order by Department Commander David S. Smith per ritual at 9:40 A.M. 

The Department Commander asked Department Secretary Richard Denney to call the roll of officers. 

Department Commander    David S. Smith, PCC 
Senior Vice Commander    Dale Aurand, PDC 

Junior Vice Commander     Robert Payne, CC 
Members of Council     Charles Worley, PDC 

       Kevin Lindsey, PCC 
       Mike Mallard, PCC 

Secretary      Richard Denney, PCC 
Treasurer      Bruce Gosling, PCC 
Military & Veterans Affairs Officer   Nathan Smith, PCC 

Counselor      Nathan Smith, PCC 
Chaplain      Charles Buckhahn, PCC 
Patriotic Instructor     Robert Boquette (excused)  
Acting Patriotic Instructor    George Boller 

Color Bearer      Ed Dowd, PCC 
Signals Officer     David Wallace, PDC 
Editor “Michigan’s Messenger”   Richard Danes, CC 

Historian      Dale Aurand, PDC 
Guide       Nathan Tingley 
Guard       Ted Mattis, CC 
Graves Registration Officer    Richard Danes, CC 

GAR Records Officer     Gary Gibson, PDC 
Civil War Memorials Officer    John H. McGill 
Eagle Scout Coordinator    Nathan Tingley 
Camp-at-Large Coordinator    George Boller 
Aide de Camp      Paul Davis, PDC 
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Rules of the Encampment 

∙ Other than the Commander’s Report, Officer Reports will be limited to five minutes. 

∙ Brothers will be able to speak twice on a given topic. 

∙ When speaking identify yourself by name and Camp and come to the microphone. 

∙ When making a motion approach the microphone and remain near the microphone so as to repeat the motion if 

required. 

∙ If a motion is lengthy or complicated, it is expected that the Brother making the motion provide it in writing to 

the Department Secretary. 

∙ All debate will be done in the spirit of Fraternity, Charity, & Loyalty. 

∙ All voting will be done by use of voting card issued to delegates upon arrival. 

∙ The Department Commander reserves the right to institute other methods of voting as the circumstances 

dictate. 

∙ SVC-in-Chief Don Shaw is appointed Encampment Parliamentarian. 

∙ PCC Nathan Smith is appointed Encampment Counselor. 

∙ No smoking anywhere on the college grounds- you must be in your vehicle or off-site. 

∙ Lunch will be at 12:30 P.M. or thereabouts, the banquet will be held at 5:30 P.M. (no tickets available at the 

door for either meal). 

 

The Encampment proceeded to initiate new Brother Roy Oliver Richard as a member of Gov. Crapo Camp No. 

145.  The new Brother was initiated by Commander-in-Chief Mark Day. 

The National Officers present were introduced and welcomed to the Encampment. 

Commander-in-Chief Mark R. Day was presented with tokens of appreciation. 

The Past National Officers were presented and thanked for their service to the Order. 

The Past Department Officers were presented and thanked for their service to the Order. 

The Credential Committee report was given by Chairman Dean Lamphere.  

Encampment Committee appointments: 

Bylaws Committee: 

Dale Aurand- Chairman 

Dick Denney 

Nathan Smith 

Officer Reports: 

Gary Gibson- Chairman 

Blaine Valentine 

David Kimble 
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Resolution Committee: 

David Wallace- Chairman 

Terry McKinch 

Lloyd Lamphere, Sr. 

Fraternal Relations Committee; 

Keith Harrison 

Jim Pahl 

Mark Day, CinC (honorary) 

 

The Commander called for Officer Reports.  He instructed the Guide to escort the Department Senior Vice 

Commander to the podium and handed over the gavel.  The Commander proceeded to give his report (a copy of 

which is included in the appendix).  It was moved and seconded to refer this report and all others subsequent 

reports to the Committee on Officer Reports.  Motion carried.  The gavel was returned to the Department 

Commander and the Commander resumed his station. 

DSVC Dale Aurand offered no report of his own but stated that DSVC Bob Griggs submitted a report and that 

is filed with the Department Secretary (a copy of which is included in the appendix). 

DJVC Robert Payne has filed his report with the Department Secretary (a copy of which is included in the 

appendix). 

Department Secretary Dick Denney gave the Department Secretary’s report (a copy of which is included in the 

Appendix). 

Department Treasurer Bruce Gosling gave the Department’s Treasury report.  Additional information involving 

the Treasury was offered by PDC Paul Davis involving the National Encampment.  The National Encampment 

came out in the black. The seed money of $10,000.00 was returned to the Treasury along with $6000.00+ (a 

copy of the Treasurer’s report is included in the appendix). 

Department Chaplain Rev. Charles Buckhahn gave the Department Chaplain’s report (a copy is included in the 

appendix). 

Department Counselor and Military & Veterans Affairs Officer Nathan Smith gave the report of the Department 

Counselor and the Military & Veterans Affairs Office (a copy of the reports is included in the appendix). 

The Camp-at-Large Coordinator George Boller gave the Camp-at-Large report (a copy of the report is included 

in the appendix). 

Color Bearer Ed Dowd gave the Color Bearer report (a copy of the report is included in the appendix). 

The Department Guide has filed his report with the Secretary. 

Department Eagle Scout Coordinator Nathan Tingley gave the Eagle Scout Coordinator report (a copy of which 

is included in the appendix). 

Department Signals Officer David Wallace gave the Signals Officer report (a copy of which is included in the 

appendix). 

The Department Historian had no report. 



13 
 

Editor, “Michigan Messenger” and Department Graves Registration Officer Rick Danes offered the Editor’s 

report.  The Graves Registration Officer’s report was read by Brother Tom Bruce (copies of the reports is 

included in the appendix). 

Civil War Memorials Officer John McGill offered a brief report. 

GAR Records Officer Gary Gibson gave his report (a copy of the report is included in the appendix). 

Aide-de-Camp Paul Davis had no report. 

Encampment was recessed at 11:10 A. M. 

Encampment resumed at 11:33 A. M. 

Patriotic Instruction – George Boller standing in for Bob Boquette read General John A. Logan’s General Order 

No. 11 establishing Memorial Day. 

Resolutions: 

(Copies of the full Resolutions are included in the appendix.) 

Resolution No. 1; to ask the National to change the installation dates of Camp officers.  This resolution was 

referred to the Resolution Committee. 

Resolution No. 2; In the case of a Camp surrendering its Charter, it changes the means of handling the assets 

and property of the former Camp.  This resolution was referred to the Resolution Committee. 

Resolution No. 3; to amend the National Constitution Article V, Section 2b.  This resolution was referred to the 

Resolution Committee. 

Resolution No. 4; asks to rescind Department Order No. 11 series 2017-2018.  After much discussion this 

resolution was referred to the Resolution Committee. 

Resolution No. 5; Involves the Department of Michigan, Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War endorsing the 

operations of the Allied Orders Encampment Convention Committee.  This resolution was ruled out of order by 

DC David Smith due to legal ramifications. 

Correspondence: 

The Department Secretary read the following correspondence: 

A letter from Brother Peter Hritsko, PDC of Ohio announcing his candidacy for the Office of Council of 

Administration. 

A letter from Brother Brian C. Pierson, PDC of Georgia and South Carolina announcing his candidacy for 

Junior Vice Commander in Chief. 

Awards: 

The Dr. Mary Edwards Walker Award:  There were no submissions for this award. 

The Abraham Lincoln Award has been to Brother Scott Schwander of Robert Finch Camp No. 14 of Traverse 

City.  He was recommended by Past Department Commander Aurand. 

The Governor Austin Blair Award for the total newest members is Robert Finch Camp No. 14. 
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The Orlando LeValley Award for the highest percentage increase in members is presented to Russell A. Alger 

Camp No. 462. 

Department Officer Appreciation Certificates were handed out. 

Brother David Wallace was thanked by Commander-in-Chief Day for his work and involvement on the revised 

Form 27. 

The Encampment recessed for lunch at 12:15 P.M. 

The Encampment resumed at 1:25 P.M. 

It was moved by Nathan Tingley to approve by the sound of the gavel any Committee Report that is unopposed.  

A second to the motion was made by Paul Davis.  The motion was approved. 

Proposed Bylaw changes: 

(Proposed Bylaw changes are laid out in the appendix) 

Proposed change to the preamble; adding the “Marine Corp or Revenue Cutter Service” 

(The Bylaws Committee (henceforth called “The Committee) agrees with the above change.) 

Approved by vote. 

 

General Change 

The Encampment is called by four different names.  Two suggestions for this 1. Annual Michigan Department 

Encampment 2. Department of Michigan Allied Order Annual Encampment. (The Committee has no 

recommendation on this change.)  It was moved by Wm. McAfee to accept the first suggestion of Annual 

Michigan Department Encampment.  A second to the motion was made by Rick Danes.  Discussion ensued.  

Motion was approved. 

Article II- Meetings 

The name in the wording was changed from the Encampment of the Department of Michigan-Allied Orders of 

the Grand Army of the Republic changed to Annual Michigan Department Encampment.  (The Committee 

agrees with the above change but will leave the name change up to the Encampment.)  Much discussion ensued 

over the proposed change. Jim Pahl moved to end section 1 at the “end of July.”  David Wallace seconded the 

motion.  Motion Defeated.   It was moved by Paul Davis to accept the proposed bylaw change in Section 1.  A 

second to the motion was made by Dean Lamphere.  Discussion ensued.  Motion was approved. 

Section 2 was read. (The Committee agrees with the above date change but will leave it to the Encampment to 

change the name.)  Discussion ensued.  Motion by Jim Pahl to strike “Secretary, Treasurer, members of the 

Council.”  Discussion.  Motion ruled out of order.   Paul Davis moved to accept Section 2.  Dean Lamphere 

offered a second.  Motion approved. 

Article III – Officers and their Duties, Section 1 

Proposed change is to change the term of office of the Department Treasurer and  Department Secretary from 

one year to a three-year term beginning in 2019.  (The Committee agrees with the above change.) 

Proposed change is approved. 
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Article VII-Reports 

Section 2: Changes language to strike out the activity of the Secretary in handling the approved amendments to 

the Bylaws.  (The Committee agrees with the above change.) 

Proposed change is approved. 

Article IX – Committees VII, Section 2 

The proposed change will move Article VII, Section 2 also adding language that the Senior Vice Commander is 

responsible for the forwarding of the approved Bylaw changes to the Department Commander.  (The Committee 

agrees with the above change.) 

Proposed change is approved. 

Article XIX – Awards and Insignia, Section 3 

Changes the reporting of candidates for the Abraham Lincoln Award from the Department Secretary to the 

Award Committee Chair, whose email address shall be included with the notice that nominations are open.  

(The Committee agrees with the above change.) 

Proposed change is approved. 

The Encampment was recessed at 2:18 P.M. 

The Encampment was resumed at 2:33 P.M. 

Article II – Meetings 

Section 3 was struck as our Bylaws already had a Section 3. Section 4 was created to implement the change.  

The proposed change involves requesting exceptions to the dates prescribed by these regulations for Camp 

Elections, etc. (The Committee agrees with the above change.)  It was moved by Gary Gibson to strike the word 

“National council” and insert “Council of Administration”.  The motion was seconded by Rob Payne.  Motion 

was passed.   No objections, the proposed change was approved. 

Article VIII – Camp Charter Fees and Per Capita Tax 

Section 4; proposed change is to include the language “and Brothers serving in the Armed Forces in an active 

combat zone as defined by the United States Department of Defense.”  

(The Committee agrees with the above change.) 

Gary Gibson moved to strike the word “tax” as we are a non-profit and are not allowed to enact taxes.  A 

second to the motion was made by Terry McKinch.  The motion was approved. 

Discussion ensued.  Proposed change was approved. 

Article IX. – Committees 

Section 7; to instruct the Graves Registration Committee to work with other Departments and Camps within 

those Departments to identify the graves of Michigan Veterans buried outside the State of Michigan.  (The 

Committee does not agree with the above change.)  

Discussion ensued.  Proposed change was not approved. 

Article XX – Discipline 
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Disciplinary activities are addressed and governed by the National Constitution and Regulations (C&R) in 

Chapter V (General Regulations), Article VI (Discipline). 

Proposed change to: Disciplinary activities are addressed and governed by the National Constitution and 

Regulations (C&R) in Chapter IV Articles 1-17 (Discipline).  (The Committee agrees with the above change.)  

Proposed change approved. 

Article XXV – Minors 

The change in this Article is to be in line with the National organization with the proper handling of minors.  

(The committee agrees with the change.) 

Much discussion ensued.  Nate Tingley moved to strike the email address as email addresses do change, strike 

the words “Boy Scout” and insert “BSA Scouts”, 30 minutes to 1 hour, strike 2 years as it is good for 1 year and 

strike No. 6 “I also want to thank all the Brothers for the understanding and conformance.  Discussion ensued.  

Motion was withdrawn due to the language of the General Order.  Proposed change was approved. 

The below are mandated changes that shall be made to all Department and Camp’s By-Laws. 

Article I -Organization 

Adds additional language regarding the change to a 501(c)3 entity under the Internal Revenue Code.  (The 

Committee agrees with the proposed change.)  Proposed change was approved. 

Article X 

Adds language involving the implementation of the 501(c)3 regarding activities of the Department, Camps and 

Brothers.  (The Committee agrees with the proposed change.)  Proposed change was approved. 

 

Committee Reports 

Legislative Committee Report:  There is nothing to report. 

Membership Committee Report: There is nothing to report. 

Graves Registration Committee Report: matters were included in the GRO Officer’s Report. 

Civil War Memorial Committee Report: There is nothing to report. 

GAR Records Committee Report: Matters were included in the GAR Officer’s Report, 

Communications and Technology Committee Report: Matters were included in the Signals Officer’s Report. 

Nominating Committee Report will be presented prior to the nomination of officers. 

Ceremonies and Rituals Committee Report: There is nothing to report. 

Credentials Committee Report:  There is nothing to report. 

102nd United States Colored Troops Memorial Report: There is nothing to report. 

Operating Guidelines Committee Report:  Chairman Paul Davis gave a brief report.  

Military & Veterans Affairs Committee Report: Included with Military & Veterans Affairs Officers Report.                                

Encampment recessed at 3:09 P.M. 
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Encampment resumed at 3:29 P.M. 

DC David Smith asked those who served in the Military to raise their hands, and he thanked them for their 

service and they were given a round of applause by the Encampment. 

Encampment Committee reports: 

(Committee recommendations are included in the appendix.) 

Committee on Officer reports, Chairman Gary Gibson reported:  

1.  DC Smith recommendation to file a resolution with the National Organization to change or extend 

the date of Camp Officer installations.  The Committee concurs. Recommendation was approved. 

 

2.  DC Smith recommendation to continue to appoint a Military & Veterans Affairs Officer for the 2018-

2019 term.  The Committee concurs.  Recommendation was approved. 

 

3.  DC Smith recommendation to appoint a Military & Veterans Affairs Committee for the 2018-2019 

term refer to Department Bylaws Committee.  The Committee concurs.  Recommendation was 

approved. 

 

4.  DC Smith recommendation to move the Department Encampment on a rotating basis to areas around 

the Department such as for example: Holland/Grand Rapids/Kalamazoo, Cadillac/Clare/Mt. Pleasant,  

Ann Arbor/Metro Detroit, Lansing, etc. Areas.  This would provide better opportunity for Brothers to 

attend that may not be able to normally due to distance, costs, etc.  These areas have ample facilities for 

holding an Encampment, as well as having easy access to major expressways.  This should be decided 

by the Department Commander and the Department Secretary per the responsibilities outlined in the 

Department Bylaws; Article III – Officers and Their Duties, Section 5 – It shall be the duty of the 

Commander and Secretary, jointly, to arrangement for temporary Headquarters and a place of meeting 

for the Annual Michigan Department Encampment.  The Committee has no recommendation.  A motion 

by Jim Pahl to accept the resolution as advisory only.  Rob Payne made a second to the motion.  

Discussion ensued.  The motion to amend the resolution was approved.  Recommendation was 

approved. 

 

5.  DC Smith recommended based on the current status of the Department Treasury, maintain the current 

Department Per Capita for the ensuing year at the current level of $8.00.  The Committee concurs.  

Recommendation was approved. 

 

6.  DC Smith recommends the creation of a new Department Award outlined in the Department Bylaws 

for an annual most outstanding Camp newsletter, so named the J. Richard Greene Award.  A three-

member panel consisting of the Secretary, Department Newsletter Editor, and Chaplain shall decide the 

most outstanding Camp newsletter based on review of Camp newsletters voluntarily sent to them over 

the course of the year, with a majority decision made 30 days prior to the Department Encampment.  A 

certificate shall be awarded with the winning Camp’s name and the newsletter editor listed.  The 

Committee concurs.  Recommendation was approved. 

 

7.  The Department Council recommends a budget item to hedge toward a visiting National Officer’s 

room and meal expenses.  The Committee concurs.  Recommendation is approved. 
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8.  The Department Treasurer recommends that a transfer of funds be made to the Permanent Fund out 

of the General Fund in an amount not to exceed $20,000.  The Committee concurs.  Discussion ensued.   

Recommendation was approved. 

 

9.  The Department Treasurer recommends the proposed 2018 operating budget for the General Fund.  

The Committee concurs.  Recommendation was approved. 

 

10.  The Signals Officer recommends that the Department authorize the purchase of a Positive SSL 

Certificate at the annual cost of $50.00.  The Committee approves.  Recommendation was approved. 

 

11.  GAR Records Officer Gary Gibson recommends that the funding for the GAR Records Office 

remain at the same level.  The Committee concurs.  Recommendation was approved. 

Committee on Encampment Resolutions, Chairman David Wallace reported: 

1.  Resolution to amend National Regulations, Chapter I, Article I, section 5. The Committee concurs.  

Resolution was approved. 

 

2.  Resolution to amend the National Constitution, Article V, Section 2b.  The Committee concurs.  

Resolution is approved. 

 

3.  Resolution to overrule and declare void Department Order No. 11 Series_2017-2018.  The 

Committee does not concur.  Resolution was not approved. 

Department Council report: 

Report presented by Council Member Chuck Worley. 

Old Business: 

DC Smith called for Old Business.  There was none. 

New Business: 

Robert Payne moved to take the proceeds from the National Encampment be placed in the Special Project Fund 

to be used to promote the Order. A second to the motion by Paul Davis. 

Jim Pahl moved to amend the motion to refer the motion to the Encampment Bylaws Committee to establish a 

mechanism to handle the above funds, such as the National uses to fund memorial grants that the Camps can use 

to apply to those projects.  Motion to amend was approved.  Motion with amendment was voted on and 

approved. 

David Wallace brought to the Encampment an endorsement from Gov. Crapo Camp No. 145, Department of 

Michigan to support the candidacy of SVC-in-Chief Donald Shaw for the office of Commander-in-Chief.  

Department Secretary Denney read the endorsement to the Encampment.  David Wallace moved that 

Encampment approve and publish the endorsement.  William McAfee seconded the motion.  The motion was 

approved. 

Don Shaw gave his thanks and made a few comments. 
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Jim Pahl moved that the record show that the vote was unanimous, that the Department Secretary send a copy of 

the Encampment’s endorsement of Brother Shaw to every Department Secretary and Past Commander-in-Chief.  

Rob Payne offered a second to the motion.  The motion was approved.  

Nate Tingley moved that $10,000.00 be moved from the General Fund to the Permanent Fund. 

Gary Gibson seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

Good of the Order 

Commander-in-Chief’s remarks. 

The Commander-in-Chief spoke on the availability of awards, the use of Memorial University, paperwork, the 

advent of electronic forms with e signatures, 501.c3 donations, and the B. F. Stephenson Plaza.  The 

Commander-in-Chief handed out streamers for Camps who have donated to the B. F. Stephenson Plaza. 

DC Smith discharged the Encampment Committees with his thanks. 

DC Smith also wished to thank Great Lakes Christian College for their hospitality. 

DC Smith thanked the Sisters of the Allied Orders for making this possible. 

Nathan Tingley moved the Department donate $250 to the Benjamin F. Stephenson Plaza.  Rob Payne seconded 

the motion.  The motion was approved. 

It was directed to the Department Secretary to send a letter of appreciation to Great Lakes Christian College. 

Nathan Smith moved to give a donation of $250.00 to Great Lakes Christian College. A second to the motion 

was made by Terry McKinch.  The motion was approved.  

The National Encampment is being held in Boston on the 9, 10, 11, & 12 of August 2018. 

Remembrance Day is November 17, 2018 in Gettysburg. 

Election of Officers 

Nomination Committee Report: Report was given by Ed Dowd.  Those who were placed in nomination are: 

Department Commander Robert R. Payne, CC 

Department Senior Vice Commander Terrence L. McKinch, PCC 

Department Junior Vice Commander Nathan L. Smith, CC 

Department Secretary Richard W. Denney, PCC 

Department Treasurer Bruce S. A. Gosling, PCC 

Department Council Charles L. Worley, PDC 

Department Council Kevin Lindsey, PCC 

Department Council Michael Maillard, PCC 

It was moved by Paul Davis that if there is only one candidate for the office he will be elected at the sound of 

the gavel.  The motion was seconded by Nathan Tingley. The motion was approved. 

Nominations were opened to the floor. 
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There were no Nominations from the floor.   Each candidate was asked if he would serve; all assented.  All 

were elected to the offices by the sound of the gavel. 

Election of Delegates to the National Encampment. 

1. Dale Aurand, PDC 2. Rob Payne, DC 

3. David Smith, PDC 4. Lloyd Lamphere, CC 

5. Neal Zabicki  6. Nathan Smith, DJVC 

7. Ron Shull, PCC 8. Richard Denney, PCC 

9. Charles Worley, PDC 10. Dean Lamphere, PDC  

11. Paul Davis, PDC 12. Ed Dowd, PCC 

13. Terrence McKinch, DSVC 

It was moved by Jim Pahl that the remainder of the Department roster be listed as alternates.  The motion was 

seconded by William McAfee.  The motion was approved. 

Encampment recessed at 4:45 P.M. 

Encampment resumed at 5:08 P.M. the  

Commander-in-Chief Mark Day proceeded to install the Officers of the Department for 2018-2019 per ritual. 

DC Payne’s badge was pinned on him by PDC Lloyd Lamphere, Jr. 

PDC Smith’s badge was pinned on him by Lisa Smith. 

PDC Smith made a few remarks in passing. 

DC Rob Payne had Secretary Denney read Department Orders No. 1 & 2 to the Encampment. 

The Encampment was closed by ritual by Department Commander Robert R. Payne at 5:14 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted in Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 

Richard Denney 

Department Secretary 
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APPENDIX A – OFFICER’S REPORTS 
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APPENDEX F 

Delegates to the 

134th Annual Michigan Department Encampment 

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

Camp No. 2 General Israel B. Richardson:  

Jack Haus, CC 

Kevin Lindsey, PCC 

Camp No. 7 Austin Blair:  

Michael Maillard, PCC 

Howard Lloyd, PCC 

Nathan Tingley 

David Kimble, CC 

Chris Cox, PCC 

Camp No. 14 Robert Finch: 

Dale Aurand, PD 

Joseph Conger 

Paul Davis, PDC 

Ted Mattis, CC 

David Smith, DC 

Camp No. 17 Curtenius Guard:  

 

Paul Arnold, PDC 

Jon Armstrong 

Tim Kolean 

Keith Harrison, PCinC 

Mark Hoffman, CC 

Harold Holcomb 

Steven Martin 

Jim Pahl, PCinC 

Robert Payne, PCC 

Ron Shull, PCC 

Camp No. 20 Gen. Benjamin Pritchard:  

Tom Bruce 

Gary Gibson, PDC 

Camp No. 22 Colegrove-Woodruff:  

Howard Streeter, PCC 

Blaine Valentine, PCC 

Camp No. 43 Nash-Hodges:  

Gary Naugle, PCC 
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Camp No. 58 George W. Anderson:   

Gary Felton, CC 

Camp No. 67 U. S. Grant: 

Nathan L. Smith, CC 

Charles Buckhahn, PCC 

Camp No. 85 Frederick H. Hackeman:  

Steven Williams, CC 

Camp No. 135 March to the Sea:  

Dick Denney, PCC 

Bruce Gosling, PCC 

Chuck Worley, PDC 

Camp No. 145 Gov. Henry Crapo  

Edgar Dowd, PCC 

Lloyd Lamphere, SR., CC 

L. Dean Lamphere, Jr., PDC 

Terrance McKinch, PCC 

John Minor 

Donald Shaw, PDC 

David Wallace, PDC 

Neal Zabicki 

Roy Richard 

Gene Taylor 

Camp No. 160 Henry Wallace:  

David Hilliker 

Camp No. 180 Carpenter-Welch:  

Willian Eaton, PCC 

Camp No. 180 Carpenter-Welch:  

William McAfee, PCC 

David Wilkening, CC 

Daniel Benfield, PCC 

Camp No. 427 Sgt. John Cosby:  

George Boller 

Richard Bower 

Richard Danes, Sr., CC 

Howard Fite 

John McGill 


